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Dear Councillor Maxfield 
 
Road Safety Community Fund 2023/24 
 
Thank you for your support in helping to identify road safety schemes for consideration as part of 
the new Road Safety Community Fund (RSCF).  The fund has proved to be a success and we 
were oversubscribed with bids from across North Norfolk, Broadland & Great Yarmouth.  
 
I am pleased to inform you that following scheme(s) have been assessed and approved for design 
and delivery in your division during the coming financial year (2023/24) and will be funded in full, or 
where indicated jointly funded. I trust these schemes will be well received by the communities 
within your division.  
 
Project PLB067 U19687 Pond Lane Knapton – 30 mph Speed Limit 
 
Project PLB068 B1145 Mundesley Road Knapton to Mundesley -  50 mph Speed Limit 
 
Project PLB069  Various junction locations - Double yellow lines, junction protection 
 
Project PLB070 -  C634 Mundesley Road Trimingham – Traffic study 
 
Where a change to a Traffic Regulation Order is required (such as speed limit extensions) every 
effort will be made to deliver within this timescale.  However, this will depend on the feedback 
received during the statutory consultation and legal processes.    

Unfortunately, as we were over-subscribed, it has not been possible to accommodate all bids 
received due to a number of factors including in some cases scheme costs exceeding the £10,000 
limit, or the requested schemes were not compliant with either the Council’s policies or RSCF 
criteria.   

Those schemes which did comply with policy but still could not be progressed (due to the number 
of applications) will be retained on a long list.  Once the bids from the other geographical area 
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have been received and prioritised, we will aim to deliver as many of these projects as possible 
with the remaining RSCF funding. 
Should you need any further information in meantime, then please contact either the Better Parking 
Strategy Manager Ian Gregory on 01603 223581 or the Programme Engineer, John Cotton on 
01603 819838 or alternatively you can email them at: rscf@norfolk.gov.uk  
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Karl Rands 
Assistant Director - Highway Services 
 
 
CC  Cabinet Member for Highways Infrastructure and Transport - Councillor Graham Plant 
 Highways Area Manager - Chris Alston 

Highways Engineer - Steve White 
Asset, Programmes and Funding Manager - Kevin Townly 

 
 


